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Locker Clean-out information
With the announcement that students will not return to the school building for the remainder of the year, we
have developed a plan for students and staff to access the building to clear out lockers and return school
materials (text books, supplies, instruments and team uniforms). Access will be limited and students will
need to follow strict guidelines with regards to social distancing under the guidance of public health.

More details for locker clean-out today, tomorrow and Friday can be found in this PDF on the school
website.

Important Information Re: Availability of
COVID-19 Testing
Dear Parents / Caregivers:
The well-being of all members of our WCDSB community — including students, families, and staff — is a
top priority for our school board. We are writing to let you know that COVID-19 testing is now available to
any Ontarian who needs it.
Ontario’s testing guidance now indicates that you should visit one of Waterloo Region’s Assessment
Centres if you:

have at least one of the symptoms of COVID-19

do not have symptoms but are concerned you might have been exposed

do not have symptoms but think you are at risk through your employment (for example, if you are an
essential or health care worker)

would like to be tested

If you do choose to get tested, here are a few important notes:

Testing is voluntary.

You do not need an OHIP card to be tested. It is a free service.

Some assessment centres may require you to book an appointment first or have certain restrictions
(for example, some are unable to test young children).

You can also take an online self-assessment to help determine if you should get tested.

https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/?mailpoet_router&endpoint=view_in_browser&action=view&data=WzQ2NzksIjI3ZDFmN2Y2NGRkNiIsMCwwLDQ3ODIsMV0
https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/69/2020/06/SBCSSProtocolforAccesstoStudentPersonalItemsSecondary-June2020.pdf?utm_source=mailpoet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=benn-newsletter-12-18
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.regionofwaterloo.ca%2Fen%2Fhealth-and-wellness%2Fcommunity-assessment-centres.aspx&data=02%7C01%7CJohn.Shewchuk%40wcdsb.ca%7C97d19af5d4d14232587b08d808da581f%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637269081174211656&sdata=kUwncHFD87LEw0EV0z1GTPi7K2W9Zcom8qLg6mUp2b0%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ontario.ca%2Fpage%2Fcovid-19-stop-spread%23section-0&data=02%7C01%7CJohn.Shewchuk%40wcdsb.ca%7C97d19af5d4d14232587b08d808da581f%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637269081174221652&sdata=kDuDeBRJX%2BlAM0iBnEi5lnxIapVfiOeDesvKi1fiL0E%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid-19.ontario.ca%2Fself-assessment%2F&data=02%7C01%7CJohn.Shewchuk%40wcdsb.ca%7C97d19af5d4d14232587b08d808da581f%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637269081174221652&sdata=TuaEKS7D3iXSjT%2BYMN81FZ%2BPV2zPWeIkLsV5mHJBdf0%3D&reserved=0


If you are free of symptoms and have not had contact with anyone confirmed to have COVID-19
when presenting for testing, you will not be required to self-isolate. However, you should self-monitor
for symptoms for 14 days regardless of your test result. If you begin to develop symptoms, self-
isolate and contact your local public health unit for further advice.

Local information about COVID-19 is available from Region of Waterloo Public Health.

Chaplain's Chat
Friends,

Folks, I trust you are keeping well

Reflection

Here we are. The end of another semester has arrived. Through it all the students have been the focus of
attention.
We have supported our students during these unusual times. We have encouraged connection and
engagement. We have accepted them as they are. We wish the best for them as summer approaches.
And so we pray for them.

Prayer

God, we thank you for our students.
There have been challenging moments.
They have shaped our school community.
They have opened our eyes to possibilities.
We pray that they would be healthy and safe.
May they find purpose and strength as these unusual times continue.
Help them bring light and hope to the world around them. Amen

Community Resources and Supports
If you or someone you know is currently in crisis, please call Here 24/7 at 1 (844) 437-3247 24/7 or dial 911.

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.regionofwaterloo.ca%2Fen%2Fhealth-and-wellness%2F2019-novel-coronavirus.aspx&data=02%7C01%7CJohn.Shewchuk%40wcdsb.ca%7C97d19af5d4d14232587b08d808da581f%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637269081174231646&sdata=xZnxvC%2BhFQ61mAztaypxjzUMZW1%2Bp2utj3%2BaFjYPqs4%3D&reserved=0
https://wcdsblearnathome.wcdsb.ca/pray-at-home/?utm_source=mailpoet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=benn-newsletter-12-18


COVID-19 has and will impact the mental well-being of people everywhere. School Mental Health Ontario
has some tips and resources to help support student mental health– along with a youth-focused Mental
Health hub.
https://smho-smso.ca/covid-19/
https://jack.org/Resources/COVID-19-Youth-Mental-Health-Resource-Hub?lang=en-ca

As well, many of our community organizations and resources have adjusted their services to be social-
distancing friendly. Here is a list of services supports and initiatives.
https://childrenandyouthplanningtable.ca/covid-19-resources-for-children-youth-and-families/

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsmho-smso.ca%2Fcovid-19%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7Caad9805dacda466087a508d80678149c%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637266460094704037&sdata=ORDuXeuoYlcp%2BItTLwkVNx%2FbYNEvlFwVpGjXkdp0h3A%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjack.org%2FResources%2FCOVID-19-Youth-Mental-Health-Resource-Hub%3Flang%3Den-ca&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7Caad9805dacda466087a508d80678149c%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637266460094714032&sdata=Advkp3q8sKAmE1q814KZ6mc6RYip%2FRwo4yrHKtP9gpE%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchildrenandyouthplanningtable.ca%2Fcovid-19-resources-for-children-youth-and-families%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7Caad9805dacda466087a508d80678149c%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637266460094714032&sdata=hgNKEJgmPAw4z3Ox%2Bb1iS84fyUTWYpJC0to4Q2RF6kE%3D&reserved=0
http://www.mccarthyuniforms.ca/


Opportunity for Parent Input to the Ministry
Our CPIC Chair and WCDSB wish to bring to your attention an opportunity to provide feedback to the
Ministry of Education. On the final page of the Ontario’s Framework for Continued Learning document the
Ministry provides an email for receiving this feedback and a few guidelines. You can provide a written
submission with your input, ideas or data by sending an email to EDU.consultation@ontario.ca.

Make sure to:

include your name and the name of your organization (this might mean school board)

use “Ontario’s Plan to Reopen Schools” in the subject line

attach your submission as a PDF or Word document

A (Virtual) Celebration of People!
St. Benedict C.S.S. has always lived up to the motto of A Celebration
of People, and--despite the fact that we are not in the building due to
COVID-19--this year is no different! Check out these video
celebrations of our school's accomplishments:

Virtual Athletics banquet

Staff Grad video

GRADS!!!
Do you still have uniform pieces to donate? Feel free to drop
them off when you come for locker clean-out. Thank you for

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ffiles.ontario.ca%2Fedu-ontario-online-continuity-of-learning-plan-2020-en-05-19-2020-v4.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C739fad628f0f43a5022008d804b26837%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637264511580019623&sdata=pjyB%2BQ1q1bqJT%2FY9W0VEHFCyWLhF%2FDFOR9oqLALadek%3D&reserved=0
mailto:EDU.consultation@ontario.ca
https://wcdsbca-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/ashley_kreuger_wcdsb_ca/ESdEekBdZ-NHvehA4ayCff8BGY2clMIChY45h_bd6BFtqw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lJyo18qQcjw


your generosity and support of students in need.

Academics



Summer School
Registration Summer school is being run by St. Louis Continuing Education Centre - See information below.

UPGRADING Full Credit Courses - Online
This is an opportunity for students to review and strengthen key learning in a course they PASSED during
the school closure period in the 2019-2020 school year. This will allow students to improve their marks and
consolidate their learning in an accelerated format that allows students to demonstrate their knowledge and
skills.
This will be offered in a 55 hour eLearning format which means that students will be expected to be working
on the course for 6 hours a day for each day of the course. There will be two different sets of course
offerings in two week blocks in July. For students who complete this course both the mark from the school
closure period and this 55 hour course mark will show on a student’s transcript.
For a listing of Courses and registration information please see the link below

To Register: Upgrading Credit eLearning Course Selection Form

NEW Full Credit Courses - Online

https://stlouis.wcdsb.ca/summer-programs/summer-credit/?utm_source=mailpoet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=benn-newsletter-12-18
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc6Zng4glc6oq17oDWikrsQBhqG4Cyo699m4isE_o2KT_OjfQ/viewform


This is an opportunity for students to take a NEW course they have never taken before. The course will be
offered in a 110 hour eLearning format which means that students can expect that their online course will
require a minimum of 6 hours of schooling each day. The course will be 4 weeks long starting Monday July
6th with an exam on Thursday July 30th. All course content, assignments and exams will be online.
For a listing of Courses and registration information please see the link below

To Register: New FULL Credit eLearning Course Selection Form

Grade 12 Students
Any current Grade 12 student wishing to return, and do not have an active college or university application,
should contact their guidance counsellor as soon as possible for next steps.

Course Change information
Any student wishing to make a course change for 2020/2021, please email your guidance counsellor. Be
sure to include your parents/guardians email on the course change request. Please consider graduation
requirements and post-secondary plans when making your course decisions.

To review your course selections and the course calendar, please log into My Blue Print (link on school
website) to view your choices. The school course calendar can also be found on the school website.

Important Message from OUAC!
The Admission Information Service (AIS) will open on June 5, 2020.

The AIS allows Ontario high school students to determine which universities have places remaining in
specific programs.

NEW this year:
Visit the 101 web page and click “Search Open Programs” to access the AIS.
The new AIS flyer [PDF] is available on the Guidance website. Please share it with your students.

To find out more, visit: ouac.on.ca/ouac-101

School support contacts
Parents, if you need to contact your son's or daughter's Guidance Counsellor or Student Success teacher,
please contact them via email below:

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScLFO9w-UOGWz1lywCzWqXPkBQrEXCBqfpj9i-CcuPIbQTrwg/viewform
https://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/student-services/guidance/course-catalogue-cc/?utm_source=mailpoet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=benn-newsletter-12-18
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ouac.on.ca%2Fouac-101%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C2ee221fe3ac9497e530008d807bc1508%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637267851692813660&sdata=yxz%2BVkCF62eEKt9pcGr1AHRdkI8EaLsoE9KPlztXg3Y%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ouac.on.ca%2Fguidance%2Fdocs%2Fais_flyer.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C2ee221fe3ac9497e530008d807bc1508%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637267851692823659&sdata=z9v8R2%2B7BH6%2FesePTa1LmNvrz2E%2BT2Y2c6IK5XAd%2FIA%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ouac.on.ca%2Fouac-101%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C2ee221fe3ac9497e530008d807bc1508%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637267851692823659&sdata=zeSzIJ8oAeSwwJBts%2FszI58wqDZfkI0f2%2BmmaG78MwQ%3D&reserved=0


Guidance Counsellors
Ms. O'Toole - Alpha A to Di + Int'l students
Ms. Arkell - Alpha Dj to Ki
Mr. Betik - Alpha Kl to Pl
Mrs. O'Neill - Alpha Po to Z

Student Success Teachers
Ms. Romanick - Alpha A to C
Mrs. Borba - Alpha D to H
Mrs. Healy - Alpha I to Me
Mrs. Missio - Alpha Mi to P + Community & Active
Mr. Malnerich - Alpha Q to Z

Grade 12 SHSM News
Grade 12 SHSM students are asked to check their
school email accounts for opportunities to
complete online certifications to complete their red
seal SHSM graduation requirements. Please
email Mrs. Crowell if you have any questions.

Athletics

St Benedict Summer Basketball Camp 2020
CANCELLED
Hello former campers and those who have emailed for information about the camp. Hope all is well and
safe in this new world we live in. 

We have hung on long enough trying to see if we could run this year's camp. We have had to come to a
hard decision. Due to the uncertainty with COVID-19, this year's St Benedict Basketball Camp has been
cancelled.

We look forward to seeing you all in the Summer of 2021. Mark July 12-16, 2021 into your calendars.
Please stay safe and healthy this summer. Make sure to keep practicing wherever and whenever you can.

Sincerely,
Coach Malnerich

Clubs

FALLing into DECA

Are you interested in Marketing, Finance, Sports, or running

mailto:lesley.otoole@wcdsb.ca
mailto:karla.arkell@wcdsb.ca
mailto:nicholas.betik@wcdsb.ca
mailto:laura.oneill@wcdsb.ca
mailto:lisa.romanick@wcdsb.ca
mailto:andreia.borba@wcdsb.ca
mailto:amy.healy@wcdsb.ca
mailto:ellen.missio@wcdsb.ca
mailto:john.malnerich@wcdsb.ca
mailto:michelle.crowell@wcdsb.ca


your own business?
Consider joining DECA. 

DECA is an international organization focused on networking, career exploration, fun, competition and
business. Through participation in DECA you will develop your business knowledge and presentation skills
and meet students from across Ontario. You will also have the chance to connect with potential employers.
DECA involvement stands out on a resume and university or college supplemental information form.
Now, is the time to start thinking DECA. We are looking for new and veteran members to join the St.
Benedict team. DECA is open to all students from grades 9 - 12. The earlier you become involved in DECA,
the more it will benefit you.

If you like working on your own and developing your own ideas, sign up for an individual event. If you prefer
working with a friend, get your friend to join with you and sign up for a team event. DECA has something of
interest to everyone with many categories and business sectors on which to focus.
Take a look at the link below to learn a little about the various competitions in DECA and to sign up for a
category that interests you. There are some restrictions on the number of competitors that can be involved
in the same category, so we are asking for your top three choices.

Join DECA today: https://forms.gle/AzCrGXgLrqCFZ1Xi9

For more information, visit deca.ca or email one of the St. Benedict DECA advisors:

Miss Grebinski

Mr. Szpiech

Mrs. Ratz

Other News

From the school librarian's desk

Online Library Membership
If you don't yet have a library card, you can get an online membership that gives you free access to eBooks,
e-magazines, audio books, movies and much more.

Looking for something to read? You can find the latest YA fiction at download library. All you need is a
library card!

Take care and stay well Saints!

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FAzCrGXgLrqCFZ1Xi9&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7Ce1290f9250c14ae925ac08d812566d22%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637279509702759684&sdata=RilTzhU96t38sb2VrB4YzM9ozSh5Y1YtmSRxl6tq%2Fs0%3D&reserved=0
http://deca.ca/
mailto:Stephanie.Grebinski@wcdsb.ca
mailto:Roman.Szpiech@wcdsb.ca
mailto:Carolyn.Ratz@wcdsb.ca
https://ideaexchange.org/contact/online-membership
https://downloadlibrary.overdrive.com/search?mediaType=ebook&sortBy=newlyadded&maturityLevel=youngadult&subject=127


Idea Exchange will be offering a Teen Summer Reading program June 29 to August 29.

Go to http://ideaexchange.readsquared.com/. Simply create an account (no library card needed!) and start
reading and participating. Reading your first book, earns you a Domino's Pizza coupon!

There are prize draws for $50 gift cards every other week and a draw for the Grand Prize.

Idea Exchange is also offering free pick-up service of materials as part of our phased re-opening. This
service along with the re-opening of our drop boxes will begin on Tuesday, June 16 at all Idea Exchange
locations. You can learn more about this free service from our website. Don't let Covid-19 stop you from
enjoying all that your public library has to offer! 

For further information about summer programs check out Idea Exchange.org

Finally, I wish all Bennie's students a healthy and happy summer. Congratulations to the 2020 St. Benedict
graduates! You did it! Onto the next exciting chapter in your lives. May you be blessed in all that you do!

https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fideaexchange.readsquared.com%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C10c48bb3f46c4b26973808d80f04a849%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637275859963644232&sdata=7xnjYU%2FXEXuPwmArnPjzvZCtVRIJx10arYqS0qPRWm4%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fideaexchange.org%2Fabout%2Fphased-reopening&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C10c48bb3f46c4b26973808d80f04a849%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637275859963644232&sdata=zxsiFatN5mlKNknwLFY1nWTeTYwMXtFQUYk2c8UnRis%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fideaexchange.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7CAnton.Milardovic%40wcdsb.ca%7C10c48bb3f46c4b26973808d80f04a849%7C723db89317ed44ec8613011938c37276%7C0%7C0%7C637275859963654227&sdata=MAd3sKPhmxAwDzeAghgei2j0Y0DKT6Iw9bZuDMDSPJ4%3D&reserved=0


Be sure to check the WCDSB's



page for more information and updates
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